College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council Meeting - Minutes

November 9, 2011
Present:   Kevin Brooks, John Cox, Gary Goreham, Jeanne Hageman, Dan Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Kevin Thompson, Rooth Varland
Jill Wilkey presented information on services provided by the Career Center which include hosting eight career fairs annually (with the largest event scheduled for February 15 at the Fargodome), visits to classes to provide students with strategies on interviewing and resume writing, working with students one-on-one, and conducting mock interviews.  

Announcements

· An Emergency Management student was awarded a $1,000 scholarship from the International Association of Emergency Managers (IAEM) Scholarship Program.  
· Robert Littlefield has been named the Blue Key Distinguished Scholar for 2011.
· Patty Corwin has received the Great Plains Sociology Association’s Service Award.
· Kevin Thompson will step down as chair at the end of this fiscal year and return to a 9-month faculty position.
· The National Survey of Student Engagement (NSSE) was discussed briefly.  Copies were sent to members of the AHSS Executive Council earlier this week.
· Winter Commencement is set for Friday, December 16 at 4:00 at the Fargodome.  Departments were asked to submit names of individuals who might be interested in serving as faculty marshal and as student marshal. 
· The deadline for submitting information for the AHSS Newsletter is the end of November.  This year’s newsletter will have more emphasis on alumni and students.  Chairs/heads were asked to submit the names of 1 or 2 alumni from their departments to Keri.
Discussion was held on what departments are currently doing to track alumni.  The dean would like to increase efforts in the college this spring.  He asked the Heads/Chairs to provide him with a related plan in January.
The dean has received several requests for financial support of international travel and asked for input from departments on how these requests should be handled.  After some discussion, it was felt that these requests should be considered on a case-by-case basis along with domestic travel requests.  The dean will also consider setting up a separate and competitive pool of money for international travel funding.
Kent distributed a handout that outlined the rubric he used for evaluating merit pay at UNI.  At the request of the Heads/Chairs, he will send them this handout in electronic format so that they can draw upon it if they find it useful.  
Due to a lack of a quorum at the November 1 college meeting, faculty were unable to vote on the proposed revisions to the PTE section of the College Handbook.  Faculty should be encouraged to attend these meetings in the future (or send their proxies).  Ineke Justitz sent the dean an “External Referee Form” that is used by Indiana University Purdue University Indianapolis (IUPUI) and asked for feedback on whether this type of form should be adopted by the college when requesting letters from outside evaluators for PTE.  Chairs felt that if this form were to be used, it should be sent out prior to requesting the letter from the individual.  A question was also raised on identifying what would disqualify an outside evaluator from providing a letter on behalf of the faculty member going up for promotion.  
Departments were asked to send a copy of their most recent PTE criteria and “Procedures and Policies” to the Dean’s Office.

The dean would like to have two chairs/heads, two faculty, and one staff member serve on the search committee for an associate dean in the college.  The position will rotate with 18-24 month terms.  
The Provost has been impressed with the quality of proposals submitted for the Academic Roadmap.  NDSU is hopeful for progress from the legislature in closing the gap for equity funding for North Dakota colleges and universities.

The Dean’s Office has purchased a copy of the book “Millennials Go To College” that departments may check out.
Discussion was held on the assignment of classes taught by faculty – who decides which classes that faculty are assigned to teach each semester, faculty or chairs/heads?  Factors to be taken into consideration include the needs of the students, stipulations of the faculty contract, courses required for the program, and individual preferences of the faculty member.  The ultimate decision is the responsibility of the department chair/head.

There was brief discussion on policy for Professors of Practice and of the Dakota Studies program.  These will be added to the agenda for the next Executive Council meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 4:45 pm.







Submitted by Cathy Heiraas





